
The Friends of Dawley Hamlets Local Nature Reserve – message from the Chair, 

2020/2021. 

 

The most exciting news concerning DHLNR happened in March of this year when the 

LNR received its official designation. As a group, we now hope to push on with our 

ambitious plans to improve the LNR for the benefit of everyone that uses it. 

We will be working with both Telford & Wrekin Council and Dawley Hamlets Parish 

Council on signage and seating, to make it easier for people to find their way round the 

reserve and enjoy tranquil moments. 

The Covid regulations have stopped the Friends from following up on their successful 

community events of 2019. We have however provided a successful fairy trail over the 

Christmas period and a successful Easter trail, both of these events were enjoyed by 

children and adults. I pass on my thanks to everyone who contributed to these events. 

As Covid regulations are relaxed it is our intention to organise more community events. 

The Friends Group has received two community grants, one is being used to buy pond 

dipping equipment and the other to fund community events. Two events have been 

arranged for September 2021. On Friday 10th September there will be a story telling 

session for pre-school children and on Saturday 11th September there will be an 

Adventure in Nature Event suitable for children up to 12 and their parents. 

Please keep up to date with news on the FoDHLNR Facebook page. 

Bob Wennington April 2021. 


